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Site: William and Mary Queen Store 

Description: Known as the most beautiful building in Crum, this building sits prominently on the King Coal Highway 52.  It is a two-story former commercial structure built of local sandstone.  It features a flat roof and many windows that are currently mothballed but reveal the skilled craftsmanship of the building with their substantial stone lintels and sills.  There are several entrances into the front of this building, but these too have been enclosed. 
Community: Crum, Wayne County 

Date of Construction: 1935 

Significance: The building was built as a town general store with the construction financed by a local family considered “founders” of the town. Italian masons under the direction of Alec Demenio constructed this building. 
Endangerment: Neglect and deterioration - This building has been vacant for decades.  The roof has collapsed. 
Resources: Coalfield Development Corporation 

Next Steps for 2012: To list the building on the National Register of Historic Places, finalize plans and partnerships for the project, and develop a funding plan for adaptive reuse. 
Goal: The Coalfield Development Corporation plans to use the building as its headquarters for its 21st Century Jobs Initiative, which will provide innovative on-the-job training and mentoring programs for young people coming of age in generational cycles of poverty.  The second floor will provide affordable housing to local residents. 
Nominated by: Coalfield Development Corporation 

T he William and Mary Queen Store is known as the most beautiful structure in Crum and was historically the cen-tral building in the town. Constructed of local sandstone in 1935 by Italian stonemasons under the direction of Alec Deminio, this building stands two stories tall and originally served as the town’s general store. After standing vacant and abandoned for decades, the flat roof has collapsed and the entire building is in very poor condition.  How-ever, the Coalfield Development Corporation has plans to acquire, revitalize, and adapt it for use as the headquarters for its 21st Century Jobs Initiative, a program to provide innovative on-the-job training and mentor-ship programs for young people growing up in generational cy-cles of poverty.  The second story will be renovated to provide affordable housing. 

Preservation Alliance of West Virginia is the statewide grassroots organization devoted to preserving West 
Virginia’s history and culture. In partnership with the National Trust for Historic Preservation, PAWV provides 
assistance to help save endangered sites. For more information on this year’s Endangered List, or if you would like 
to suggest a site for next year, see the Preservation Alliance website at: www.pawv.org. 
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